

## Society of Saint Vincent de Paul Toronto Central Council

Date: Jan.10th 2017

Dear Vincentian brothers and sisters,

## Re: Last Call for Nominations for Election of a New Toronto Central Council President

Last October every member of the Society in Toronto Central Council received the call for nominations (along with the nomination form) for a new TCC president. A reminder notice was also sent in November asking you to consider stepping forward as a candidate or nominating a fellow Vincentian to assume this challenging and important position in our Society.

The nomination period ends on Jan. 31st which is only three weeks away. To date there have been **no** completed nomination forms received. Please review the nomination form attached as well as the instructions on the back. Three nominators are required to sign the form and the candidate must sign the form accepting the nomination. Send the completed form to the address shown along with a personal profile prepared by the candidate.

In February and March, candidates will be meeting with the Particular Councils and their membership to present their election platform. Eligible voters in the election are the PC presidents, other members of the Board of Directors and the presidents of the conferences.

All communications to the membership about the election can be found on our website <a href="https://www.ssvptoronto.ca">www.ssvptoronto.ca</a> under Members Area. If you still have questions and would like to talk about it, please contact either president Bob Ossowski, your Particular Council president or any member of the Election Committee.

The numbers of active conferences and our membership are both growing as are the needs of those we serve. The next five years will be challenging times for our next leader and the board of directors. All members have a responsibility to ensure the success of this upcoming election.

Fraternally yours,

The Election Committee

Ed Koen (Annunciation of the Blessed Virgin Mary conference) Chair John Menary (Nativity of Our Lord conference) Carol Roberts (Epiphany of Our Lord conference)